OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE-  April 5, 2011
PROJECT-  McNary Dam
RESPONSE DATE-  Advisory Only – Responses will be accepted.
Description of the problem:
After the juvenile bypass collection channel was watered up, the electric motor powering the cleaning brush for the rectangular screen in the juvenile bypass channel failed shortly afterward.  The project partially dewatered the channel March 31 to replace it, only to discover that they had the wrong replacement motor.  Replacement motor is scheduled to arrive this week.  The project is requesting 11 April to partially dewater the juvenile bypass and open up the emergency bypass for 3 hours to replace the motor. 
For your information; the trapezoidal section motor and the wall screens are in normal operation.  FPP Appendix B indicates that McNary dam will begin sampling for PIT tags, monitoring facility operations, and Smolt Monitoring Program on 17 April. 

Type of outage required:
Place the juvenile collection gallery in emergency bypass to partially dewater the channel and replace the motor in the rectangular section.  This process should take about three hours to complete.  
Impact on facility operation:
Minimal.  Currently without the brush in operation, the automatic bubblers are placed in a 10 minute cycling mode and project personnel are visually inspecting and removing debris by hand as needed.  The project has at least one person available 24/7, and they can run the bubbler during each inspection.

Length of time for repairs:
Expected to take up to three hours for this process.
Expected impacts on fish passage:
Minimal, fish will be diverted from the juvenile bypass outfall to the emergency bypass during the motor replacement.
Comments from agencies:
Final results:
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Greg Moody

NWW Operations Division

509-527-7124
gregory.p.moody@usace.army.mil 
